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Highland Council Pension Fund Committee Meeting: Thursday 18th March 2021
Dear Friends

Many thanks to everyone who has taken part so far in our campaign for a  Highland Charter for Responsible Investment. There’s still a long way to go, but it’s fair to say that, together with other recent campaigns, we’ve already had a considerable influence on the way investment issues are being handled by Highland Council Pension Fund (HCPF).  

Last Thursday, 18th March, Highland Council Pension Fund Committee met to discuss, among other items, its Statement of Investment Principles, a key document in which HCPF is required by law to outline ‘the extent to which social, environmental or ethical considerations are taken into account’ in making its investment decisions. 

It’s clear from the ensuing debate that our campaign for a Highland Charter for Responsible Investment was at the forefront of committee members’ minds. In what was an unprecedented, hour-long debate, members of the committee argued vociferously over the degree to which ethical principles and the views of the wider community should influence the fund’s investment decisions. There was considerable disagreement over the role of engagement with companies as against divestment, and over the extent to which decisions should be delegated to fund managers. 

We’re attaching a report on the meeting that analyses some of the key issues that emerged. 

· The HCPF has committed to holding a workshop for committee members to develop and publish a Responsible Investing Policy Statement. This is a very welcome response to one of our principal recommendations. 

· The workshop will consider issues relating to the screening of investments and divestment

· HCPF Committee members are unclear about the extent of their discretion in performing their ‘fiduciary duty’ and need to be briefed clearly on legal precedents and their competence as pension trustees.

· It’s very important, then, that we maintain contact with the committee members and provide appropriate support to them. 
If you haven’t already watched the debate, it’s available at: https://highland.public-i.tv/core/portal/webcast_interactive/536026/start_time/3275000?force_language_code=en_GB. We have uploaded a link for the archived recording to the Highland Charter for Responsible Investment Facebook page. We’re also attaching to this email a detailed transcript of the discussion for which we are very grateful to one of our members.

In view of the tight deadline we were working towards, it was not possible to establish a formal organisational structure for the Charter campaign before the meeting on the 18th March. We would now like to invite people to come forward to establish a representative entity. If you would like to become an active member of the group, please send an email to r.i.charter@btinternet.com.  Please pass on this message to people who may not receive this email but would like to be involved. 

Best regards

Highland Charter for Responsible Investment.
